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	Dear Members and Friends,
Greetings from the GAATW International Secretariat.
Two decades after its adoption, the Beijing Platform for Action (BPfA) by consensus remains the most comprehensive and progressive global policy framework for the advancement of women's human rights and gender equality.
GAATW-IS is currently taking part in the 20-year review of the BPfA, a process known as the Beijing+20 Review. Alongside other NGOs in the Asia-Pacific region, we are advocating for women's human rights and gender equality, with a focus on government accountability.
Next week, GAATW-IS will bring these messages to the Asian and Pacific Conference on Gender Equality and Women's Empowerment. This is the regional preparatory event for the Asia-Pacific region, leading up to the international review at the UN Commission on the Status of Women in New York next year. There are also preparatory events across the other global regions: to see what is happening in your region, and for States' national reviews of their implementation of the BPfA, click here. Do let us know if you are taking part in any BPfA activities by emailing kate@gaatw.org
The focus of the Beijing+20 Review will be accountability, questioning whether States have realised the promise of the BPfA. In each region, there is a dual approach of an NGO forum and an intergovernmental meeting. In the Asia-Pacific region, GAATW-IS is working in a team of 18 NGOs from across the region as part of the Civil Society Steering Committee to organise an NGO forum for over 400 women's rights and feminist activists from 14-16 November. We have an exciting programme planned for the weekend.
You can follow all the news and outcomes from the NGO forum (14-16 November) on the Facebook and Twitter profiles created for the event - the hashtags are #Beijing20 and #APWomen. Please share the news and help promote our call for increased government accountability to ensure gender equality and the protection of human rights for all women.
From the NGO forum, the work moves to the intergovernmental regional meeting. Our work there, in collaboration with other NGOs, is to try and ensure that States adopt a progressive outcome document with a strong commitment to accountability. We'll be sharing news from this on the GAATW website, Facebook and Twitter. 
Warm Regards,
GAATW International Secretariat


	
	NEWS
Call for International Migrants Day messages
International Migrants Day is coming up on 18 December, and to help raise awareness of migrant rights, GAATW-IS calls on Member Organisations to send us written or video messages to mark the day. We will collate them and publish them as a collective message from our global alliance in support of migrant rights. Your message can be written or presented as a video message (we recommend written messages of up to 100 words, and video messages no longer than 30 seconds). Please email jasmin@gaatw.org if you would like to be involved.

 

GAATW publishes report from the International Members' Congress
In September, Member Organisations and friends gathered for our International Members Congress (IMC) to celebrate GAATW's 20th anniversary, review our collective successes and setbacks and began planning for the future. Many fruitful discussions were had on a range of topics including accountability in our work, funding for anti-trafficking and human rights protection for migrant women. GAATW has now published a report summarising the key discussions at the event, download it here.
 
Bad law passes in Canada
The Protection of Communities and Exploited Persons Act, known as C-36, passed the Canadian Senate on 4 November (the record of the debate is available here). The final step is a formality and it was signed into law on 6 November. The legislation was the Tory government's response to a ruling last December by the Supreme Court of Canada (SCC) in the Bedford case brought by three Ontario sex workers, that the then current law was unconstitutional, because it was a threat to the security of sex workers. GAATW-IS and GAATW Canada submitted a brief to the Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee outlining some of our concerns.

 

Rather than take the option of listening to sex workers and respecting their rights, the government has chosen to pass this law that will do harm. Writing for the SCC in the Bedford decision, Chief Justice McLachlin said: "The prohibitions at issue do not merely impose conditions on how prostitutes operate. They go a critical step further, by imposing dangerous conditions on prostitution; they prevent people engaged in a risky - but legal - activity from taking steps to protect themselves from the risk." However C-36 also endangers sex workers. An amendment introduced in the debate on Tuesday by Senator Mobina Jaffer that a sex worker would not be charged for selling sex was defeated. This is in spite of many of the witnesses to the various committees during the bill's passage through parliament calling for exactly that. (All the briefs presented to the Canadian Senate are available here.) The passage of the law has been condemned by sex workers, activists, lawyers, and health workers for ignoring the evidence-based research and for the harm it will inflict on sex workers' rights and well-being (see here and here). As the Canadian Alliance for Sex Work Law Reform tweeted:
It is our strong belief that #c36 was NOT what 9/9 #SCC Justices had in mind when they unanimously ruled on Bedford. #cdnpoli

 HYPERLINK "http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Q0qhmkdvrq1oE6MCGEIluOqIN3bsHZE9Umcl_mzElY91ruIU58LyLHKJc8QfaeVIkr4W8NarwbHSVmL06a7UynOFaxOINEuTEuSu4pvahl2U4uRGgOpGRYtZ60STHFM7m8OPF_KjLpA8riinJGgukAYYfJEghSJD5URiicaPIpzemF5vYvpWO9P1_AKK0oYVt8oRIzHLkgQ9g_Nxj4ow0g==&c=wMZlnKOzG7l_w43L0JhGHs_GdPCJT2jDnhMEEshUmNmSo7kPrzHWJg==&ch=B3zpyKsr3dX27OB_0sx9KpKUk1A7F-dkwGWnXuHYfELyR3lfu7v2wg==" \t "_blank" #sexwork
- Sex Work Law Reform (@CDNSWAlliance) November 5, 2014
For more information check out the updates from our Member Organisations SWAN Vancouver and FIRST, as well as this article on a press conference they held. There will certainly be legal challenge(s) to the bill but how many sex workers will be at risk and have their rights violated before that? 
 
FIZ on the abolition of visas for non-EU cabaret workers in Switzerland
FIZ Advocacy and Support for Migrant Women and Victims of Trafficking, a GAATW Member Organisation in Switzerland, has written an article about their advocacy work around the abolition of the short-term residence permit (eight months) for non-EU cabaret dancers. FIZ opposes the measure as the visa offers minimal legal protection for women from countries outside the EU. Read more
 

New authoritative guidance on the rights of trafficking persons and migrants
The international human rights treaty bodies publish general comments or recommendations that provide states with comprehensive interpretation of the provisions of the respective human rights treaty to guide their implementation of their obligations under the treaty.

 

The UN Committee on the Elimination of Discrimination against Women has adopted a new general recommendation on the gender-related dimensions of refugee status, asylum, nationality and statelessness of women (General recommendation No. 32), that includes consideration of the intersection of trafficking with these issues.
 
The UN Human Rights Committee has adopted a new general comment on liberty and security of person (General comment No.35), which includes consideration of the detention of migrants.
RESOURCES
The Role of 'Consent' in the Trafficking in Persons Protocol
United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC)

The UNODC has published a new issue paper looking at clarifying problematic aspects of the definition of trafficking in the UN Trafficking in Persons Protocol. These issue papers seek to provide guidance to practitioners, particularly criminal justice practitioners, who implement the Protocol. The latest issue paper is on the role of consent is available here. The first issue paper in this series was published in 2012 and looks at Abuse of a Position of Vulnerability and other "Means" Within the Definition of Trafficking in Persons and is available here. View other UNODC publications on trafficking in persons here.
 
Preventing Trafficking in Persons by Addressing Demand 
Inter-Agency Coordination Group against Trafficking in Persons (ICAT)
ICAT, representatives of intergovernmental agencies working on human trafficking, has published a new report to provide guidance to organizations and practitioners by mapping out the dimensions of demand as it relates specifically to trafficking in persons for labour exploitation. The report also highlights strategies that can be used to address this aspect of the problem. Read the report here.

 

"I Already Bought You": Abuse and Exploitation of Female Migrant Domestic Workers in the United Arab Emirates
Human Rights Watch
This report documents how the UAE's visa sponsorship system, known as kafala, and the lack of labour law protections leave migrant domestic workers exposed to abuse. Domestic workers, mostly from Asia and Africa, cannot move to a new job before their contracts end without the employer's consent, trapping many in abusive conditions. Labour-sending countries don't fully protect the workers against deceptive recruitment practices or provide adequate assistance to abused nationals abroad. Download the report.
 
The Routledge Handbook on Crime and International Migration
Edited by Sharon Pickering, Julie Ham
The handbook is focused on the migratory 'fault lines' between the Global North and Global South, which have produced new or accelerated sites of State control, constructed irregular migration as a crime and security problem, and mobilised ideological and coercive powers usually reserved for criminal or military threats. More information here.
 
Understanding Public Knowledge and Attitudes towards Trafficking in Human Beings (Part 1)
Dr Kiril Sharapov, Center for Policy Studies, Central European University
This study by an Anti-Trafficking Review (issue 3) author highlights differences in the levels of awareness of human trafficking among the general public in Great Britain, Ukraine and Hungary. It relies on representative surveys of public understanding and attitudes towards human trafficking in these countries. This research report presents information highlighting the complexity of the relationship between public opinion, government policies and other anti-trafficking 'stakeholders'. Click here to download the report.
 
Workshop Report: Framing Ethics in Impact Evaluation: Where Are We? Which Route Should We Take?
Dr Chris Barnett and Tamlyn Munslow
This report presents a summary of a workshop with 15 researchers and practitioners, supported by the Institute of Development Studies' (IDS) Department for International Development (DFID) Accountable Grant and the University of East Anglia (UEA). The workshop set out to explore the landscape of ethical practice as it currently exists, with a particular focus on the concerns of practitioners presently involved in implementing impact evaluations. View the report here.

 

Migrant Worker Resource Centre Operations Manual
International Labour Organization
This manual is intended for any organisation that provides, or wants to provide, services to migrant workers. The manual provides clear guidance on the establishment of a Migrant Worker Resource Centre and services to potential and returned migrants, and members of their families. Download it here.

 

Housing and Homelessness of Undocumented Migrants in Europe: Developing strategies and good practices to ensure access to housing and shelter
Platform for International Cooperation on Undocumented Migrants (PICUM)
Drawing on the experts' inputs and discussions from a PICUM workshop in 2013 on housing, this report seeks to clarify undocumented migrants' right to housing by exploring their access to this right in practice. The report provides an overview of their access to housing and identifies key barriers, challenges and concerns. View the report here.

 

Out of the Shadows: Shedding Light on the Working Conditions of Immigrant Women in Tucson 
Bacon Immigration Law and Policy Program of the University of Arizona's James E. Rogers College of Law 
This report documents the conditions and recurring hardships facing immigrant women workers as witnessed by the Workers' Rights Clinic. This report presents the results of researchers' surveys of low-wage immigrant women workers and interviews with workers, government officials, and community leaders. The report also provides policy recommendations. Read more here.
 
How to prevent human trafficking for domestic servitude in diplomatic households and protect private domestic workers
Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe (OSCE)
This Handbook for Protocol Officers serves to raise awareness and inform the relevant authorities about how to prevent trafficking in human beings for domestic servitude in diplomatic households, how to detect abuses and how to react to exploitative situations while protecting the rights of the domestic worker. Download it here.  
 
Ending Exploitation. Ensuring that Businesses do not Contribute to Traf​ficking in Human Beings: Duties of States and the Private Sector
Organization for Security and Co-operation in Europe (OSCE)
This Occasional Paper, the seventh in a series of Occasional Papers published by OSCE Office of the Special Representative and Co-ordinator for Combating Trafficking in Human Beings, outlines the measures that businesses can take to ensure that trafficking in human beings does not occur in their workplaces or those of their suppliers. It also reviews the obligations of the OSCE's participating States to regulate business activities and provides a series of recommendations for those States. Download the paper here.
 
Statement by the OSCE Special Representative and Co-ordinator for Combating Trafficking in Human Beings, Ambassador Madina Jarbussynova  
At the opening of the 14th Alliance against Trafficking in Persons conference in Vienna, Austria, on 4 November, the OSCE Special Representative delivered a statement calling on governments to 'do the right thing' and take ethical approach to combating human trafficking. Read more here. 
  

Campaign
Used in Europe
On EU Anti-Trafficking Day, 18 October 2014, La Strada International,together with 28 European anti-trafficking NGOs, launched a campaign called 'Used in Europe' to raise awareness of the issue of labour exploitation and human trafficking. The campaign provides a unique online overview of major human trafficking cases from the last decade in Europe, highlighted by NGOs, researchers and the media, and gives insight into the situation for each country in Europe.

 

The campaign aims to urge European governments to enforce international regulations to prevent, punish and redress human trafficking practices in Europe; ask businesses to increase their vigilance and control of supply chains; and encourage consumers to choose products and services from Europe with care. Click here to download the brochure. For more information, visit their website.

  

Video
The High Cost of Cheap Clothes
VICE News
This short video begins with Cambodia's anti-trafficking campaign which is designed to rescue sex workers in Phnom Penh. However, many women say authorities in Cambodia are actually forcing them into a trade where conditions and pay are even worse: making clothing for Western brands. http://www.vice.com/en_uk/vice-news/the-high-cost-of-cheap-clothes-998  

 

Human Rights at home, abroad and on the way
The GAATW e-bulletin is sent out to all member organisations of the Alliance as well as to many of its friends and sister NGOs worldwide. The e-bulletin is published once a month. A Spanish version goes out to the GAATW REDLAC mailing list  after the English version. Sometimes additional follow up information and/or reminders are also sent via email to member organisations. Primarily a tool for communication between the International Secretariat and the Alliance members, the e-bulletin aims to cover a broad range of topics although trafficking related issues remain its special focus. We also use this e-bulletin to inform members about upcoming events and provide regular updates about the Secretariat. We strongly encourage members and friends to send us their input to the e-bulletin at gaatw@gaatw.org   If you do not want to receive this e-bulletin please send us a message at gaatw@gaatw.org and we will delete your address from the list. Please note that we have not inserted the advertisements that may appear on this message. GAATW International Secretariat is not associated in any of these ads over which we have no control.



	


